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[Model letter to part-time faculty member being reappointed at a reduced level]

Dear _________:

As you may know, the contract between Wayne State University and the Union of Part-Time Faculty (“contract”) mandates that by a specified time in advance of each semester, 70% of part-time faculty must by notified of their “reappointment, reduced appointment, or non-reappointment.”  Article XIV.A.6.

In compliance with that obligation, this is to notify you that although we have extended to you an offer of employment for the upcoming semester (or will do so before long), we currently expect that we will offer you employment at a level reduced from a year ago.  This may change, of course—as you know, there is a lot of variability in higher education—but this is our current expectation.

Please note that this says nothing about our hiring in subsequent semesters.  In each semester, we will attempt to hire the best part-time faculty candidate(s) consistent with meeting all of our contractual obligations.    

Thank you for all that you have done for Wayne State University.

